REPORTS
REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING
1990 APRIL 2

TO:

MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

FROM:

KUSHIRO CUP SELECTION COMMITTEE

RE:

KUSHIRO CUP AWARD TO "1989 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN"

RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. THAT Evelyn Salisbury be selected to receive the "1989 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN" award for her outstanding work on preservation of historical buildings, monuments and structures in Burnaby.

2. THAT the following citizens, having been strongly recommended, receive Certificates of Commendation for their outstanding activities in Durnaby, to be presented at the Municipal Appreciation Dinner on 1990 April 6:

Muriel and Gordon Gibb

Gladys Hirsch

Toki Miyashita

May and Tom Mukai

Sue Nevison

Larry Urquhart

Cathy and Jack Wood

REPORT

An article inviting nomination of candidates for Burnaby's "1989 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN" appeared in the Burnaby Now, the Burnaby and New Westminster News and Information Burnaby. In addition, letters were sent to Burnaby service clubs, cultural, civic, athletic, veterans' and senior citizens' associations requesting nominations.

Eight submissions were received. They were reviewed by a Selection Committee appointed by Council. The Committee, after due consideration, selected Evelyn Salisbury as their recommended choice to receive the Kushiro Cup as the "1989 OUTSTANDING CITIZEN OF BURNABY".

Evelyn Salisbury, as a long time member of the Burnaby Historical Society, was instrumental in establishing the Burnaby Heritage Advisory Committee. Evelyn, by sheer tenacity, saved the Jessie Love farmhouse from demolition. This house was built in 1893 with the first building permit issued by the new Municipality of Burnaby.

In 1988, Evelyn was nominated by the Burnaby Arts Council for Women of Distinction Award (Y.W.C.A.).

Evelyn's other activities include Burnaby Historical Society, Provincial Red Cross, Audiometer Hearing tests (Burnaby) and spearheading the production in 1985 of "Windows to Burnaby's Past" — a two volume inventory of buildings of historical and architectural significance to Burnaby.

Respectfully submitted:

Alderman Gary Begin

Chairman, Kushiro Cup Committee

Alderman Derek Corrigan Member, Kushiro Cup Committee

Verel Cory

Alderman Fred Randall

Member, Kushiro Cup Committee